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Saturday, February 13th at 8pm 

See Page 16 

 

 

 

 

Thursday, 
February 25th  

 
Mishloach Manot 

Fundraiser  
See Page 15 

 

Sunday, February 7th 
9:15am 

See Page 18 

CSI WINE  LABEL DESIGN CONTEST! 

The first vintage of CSI wine is coming very soon!  

Help us name the wine and design the label.  

See Page 11 

MEAL 

DISTRIBUTION 

SUPER BOWL 

SUNDAY 

See Page 2 
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Congregation Sons of Israel 
1666 Pleasantville Road 
Briarcliff Manor, NY  10510 
Phone:  (914) 762-2700 
Fax: (914) 941-3465 

www.csibriarcliff.org 
info@csibriarcliff.org 

 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
(adopted 1999, revised 2007): 
Congregation Sons of Israel is an 
egalitarian, Conservative 
synagogue dedicated to impart-
ing Jewish values and traditions 
from generation to generation in 
a welcoming participatory 
environment.  We are a caring 
community committed to lifelong 
Jewish learning, the observance 
of mitzvot, meaningful prayer 
and charitable deeds.  We 
promote spiritual, cultural and 
social connections within our 
community, to the State of Israel, 
and to Jews worldwide. 
 
 
Rabbi Steven C. Kane 
Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org  
Cantor Jeffrey Shiovitz 
jshiovitz@gmail.com 
Educational Director: 
Naomi Elyachar 
naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org 
Synagogue Director: 
Ellen Green Johnson 
ellen@csibriarcliff.org 

OFFICERS: 
Clare Rosen, President 
President@csibriarcliff.org 
Robin Ginsberg, VP 
Jill Greenstein, VP 
Mark Rosenberg, VP 
Fred Schulman, VP 
Bob Margolies, Treasurer 
Treasurer@csibriarcliff.org 
Marc Auslander, Secretary 
Steve Bender, IPP 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Meal Distribution 
  

Thanks to the generosity of CSI members, sufficient funds 
were raised to host another meal distribution.  

 
We have again partnered with Orfino’s Restaurant to provide 

Super Bowl themed meals on Sunday, February 7th. The 
meals will be distributed at First Presbyterian Church in 

Ossining.  
 

Our recipients were so grateful that we will  
continue to organize meal distributions as long as  

we have the funds.   
 

If you were not able to donate for Christmas, or wish to make 
another donation, please contribute here. 

 

 

 

Questions?  Please contact Robin Ginsberg 

Or Melissa Kogan, Co-chairs.   

KINDLY DONATE HERE 

Let’s learn to bake hamantaschen  

with Rabbi Kane!  Virtual baking, on 

Sunday, 2/21 at  11am.   

REGISTER HERE 

http://www.csibriarcliff.org
mailto:info@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:jshiovitz@aol.com
mailto:ellen@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:President@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:robamg@optonline.net
mailto:mailtomrk1023@aol.com
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/social-action-committee.html
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/baking-hamentaschen-w/rabbi-kane.html
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FROM THE RABBI 
Steven C. Kane 

Have you ever heard of the Amalekites?  
According to the Torah, the Amalekites were 
a part of the ancient Edomite kingdom, living 
in the Sinai desert and in the Negev. In  
Deuteronomy it tells us, "Remember what 
Amalek did to you on your journey, after you 
left Egypt--how, undeterred by fear of God, he 
surprised you on the march, when you were 
famished and weary, and cut down the strag-
glers in your rear. Therefore, when Adonai 
your God grants you safety from all your  
enemies around you...you shall blot out the 
memory of Amalek from under heaven. Do 
not forget! (Deut. 25:17-19) 
 
Their attack on the rear of the Israelites as 
they left Egypt was against the weak and the 
elderly who would be found at the rear of the 
former slaves who were marching through 
the desert. These people were not soldiers; 
indeed they were defenseless. The attack of 
the Amalekites was considered to be particu-
larly reprehensible. Amalek was seen as lack-
ing in even the most elementary decency 
when it came to other nations.. 
 
How did the rabbis understand the command 
to "blot out the memory of Amalek"? 
Throughout the ages they creatively reinter-
preted this command. Instead of being a  
religious obligation concerning a flesh and 
blood enemy that should be destroyed, they 
saw the Amalekites as representing a sense-
less hatred of the Jews. So rather than  
commanding the destruction of an enemy, 
the rabbis saw this as a command to destroy 
an idea, to blot out antisemitism. 
 
This is not the only time the Amalekites  
appear in the Bible. In the Book of Samuel, 
King Saul engages in battle with them and 
defeats them. In this battle the Amalekite king 
is mentioned. His name is Agag. Why is this 
important? In the book of Esther, Haman, the 
sworn enemy of the Jews, is identified as an 
Agagite (a descendant of the Amalekite King 
Agag), and thus a "hidden" Amalekite. What 
does Haman say about the Jews to King 
Ahasuerus? "There is a certain people,  
scattered and dispersed among the other 
peoples in all the provinces of your realm, 

whose laws are different from those of any 
other people and who do not obey the king's 
laws; and it is not in Your majesty's interest 
to tolerate them." (Esther 3:8) This is of 
course the classic antisemetic trope-we are 
not only different from others, we aren't truly 
loyal to the country in which we reside and 
because of that we should not be "tolerated", 
a euphemism for getting rid of us, generally 
through physical harm and violence. 
 
When we read the Megilat Esther, one of the 
most beloved customs is to make noise every 
time Haman's name is read. Thus we "blot out 
the memory of Amalek (Haman)" through 
noise, not violence. Among Persian (Iranian) 
Jews the custom is to write the name of  
Haman on the bottom of their shoes and then 
stomp on the floor, thus wiping out the name 
of our enemy. Both seem to me to be a very 
constructive and creative way to carry out the 
Torah's command.  
 

Unfortunately, unlike the people of Amalek, 
antisemitism is still around. While the Ama-
lekites and Hamans of the world may disap-
pear, the idea of senseless hatred of others 
has not. Perhaps the rabbis were right when 
they transformed this commandment into and 
idea. Whether reading the megillah or  
confronting antisemitism in some other form, 
our tradition asks us to simultaneously blot it 
out and to never forget that it will always  
exist. That is how we confront antisemetism, 
from our very beginnings as a people down 
to today  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

L'hitraot, 
 

 
 
Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org 

mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
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CANTORIAL NOTES 
Hazzan Jeffrey Shiovitz 

     Some called her arrogant. Others called her 
a primadona. I called her humble, brilliant, 
spiritual and a good friend. Debbie Friedman, 
singer, composer, and spiritual pioneer died 
10 years ago. We recently observed her 
Yahrzeit. Although she had been ill for years, 
Debbie continued to perform and write new 
music. In the past month, I have immersed 
myself in her music. I have been reading 
everything I can about her life and her music. 
The more I study about her, the more I am 
convinced of her brilliance. She had traveled 
to London to perform and teach and 
contracted the swine flu. I lost a kindred spirit 
and the Jewish people lost one of the “greats” 
of music. 
     I consider Debbie Friedman to be one of 
two most important composers of Jewish 
music of the last 50 years (Shlomo Carlebach 
being the other). Debbie’s music bridged the 
gap between old world and modern world by 
composing songs and melodies that spoke to 
our world and hearts while also honoring the 
message, customs and traditions of traditional 
Judaism. Her style was telling and direct in the 
folk-rock manner. She was often compared to 
Joan Baez. Debbie recorded 20 albums and 
appealed not only to Reform Jews, but to 
Conservative and some Orthodox, too. She 
was very proud that her music became a 
crossover kind of music. She appeared on 
national television and sang her Aleph Bet 
song with BARNEY! She thought that was the 
funniest thing! Who doesn’t sing her melody 
for Havdalah? You can go into a modern 
Orthodox synagogue or to a shtiebl and hear 
that tune. My almost 3-year-old 
granddaughter sings it with gusto at the end 
of every Shabbat! And who doesn’t look 

forward to hearing her Oseh Shalom on Yom 
Kippur. 
     One year Debbie came to speak at a 
Cantors Assembly in the Catskills on the 
popularity of her music. Some Cantors were 
not lovers of her music because she 
sometimes took liberties with the prayer 
modes. In her last years, she took it upon 
herself to study them. Of course, she 
mastered them! One attendee asked her why 
Cantors should sing her music since it didn’t 
always adhere to the modes. Politely, she 
thanked him for his question and began to 
explain that she was aiming her music at the 
unaffiliated and those not affected by 
traditional Judaism and prayer. She felt she 
was reaching them. With such grace, she then 
challenged all of those attending the 
convention to reach out to those same people 
she was and to use their talents and musical 
style to bring them into the synagogue and to 
bring them closer to God. Everyone was 
blown away! 
     In 1999, I served as Chair of the Cantors 
Assembly Convention. I asked Debbie to 
compose a setting for the Psalm for Shabbat 
that we could all learn to sing. Shyly, she said 
ok. Several weeks before the convention, she 
calls my home and asks if she could sing it for 
me and ask for my thoughts. I said of course, 
but asked if she could hold on for a second. 
Covering the receiver, I yelled to Robyn and 
the kids to get on the phone as Debbie 
Friedman was going to sing for us! It was quite 
exciting to say the least. We loved the song. 
She changed a few things and it has become 
very popular.     
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Jshiovitz@gmail.com 

JEWISH MUSIC THROUGH THE AGES 

Saturday 2/6 at 8pm 

The Music of Debbie Friedman 

REGISTER HERE 

CANTORIAL NOTES... 
continued 

The Hazzn’s Tish 
Monday 2/1 and 2/22 at 7:30pm 

REGISTER HERE 

     Thinking back on her legacy, I know the 
Jewish world suffered a tremendous loss. What 
we learned from Debbie was great. I know that 
every time we sing her Mi Shebeirach for those 
who are ill, we will think of her and her memory 
will live on with us. I miss Debbie still 10 years 
after her passing. I continue to listen to her 
music. She was a light that gave Jewish “spiritual 
music “a sense of holiness every day. May her 
memory continue to be for a blessing.          

      The next Jewish Music Through The Ages 
program, now in its 33rd year, will take place on 
Saturday evening, February 6th at 8pm. We will 
continue an exploration of Debbie’s music. I 
hope you can join me. 
  Cantor Jeffrey Shiovitz  
 
 
 
                                 
 

mailto:Jshiovitz@gmail.com
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/jmttages
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/hazzns_tish2020
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BENEFACTORS 
 

Laura and Dan Gold 
Lori and Irwin Kavy 

Lois and Fred Schulman 
Leona and Neil Schluger 
Mayra and Aaron Stern 
Jane and Richard Taffet 

Lisa and David Zimmerman 
 

SPONSORS 
 

Ruth Weinreb and Bennett Ashley 
Benji and Arthur Baer 

Roberta and Doron Bar Levav 
Audrey and Steven Bender 

Lisa and Steven Cohn 
Judy and Rabbi Steven Kane 

Georgia and David Keidan 
Susan and Eric Leibert 

Abbe and Deane Marcus 
Sharon and Arnold Richter 
Lauren and Lee Zaretzky 

 
PATRONS 

 
Rochelle and Marc Auslander 

Sharon and Gil Balog 
Debbie and Elliott Barish 

Barbara and Norman Block 
Stacy and Richard Charney 
Robin and Samuel Ginsberg 

Joan and Alan Gordon 
Bella and Bernie Jacobson 

Margery and Michael Kirsch 
Elizabeth and Alan Legatt 
Marian and Daniel Levine 
Karen and Barry Malmet 

Marilyn and Robert Margolies 
Barbara and Mark Nackman 
Barbara and John Palefsky 

Rika and Mark Reisman 
Emily Sack and Robert Schloss 
Barbara and Henry Schoenfeld 

Patricia and David Stiffman 
Jewel and David Weiss 

Darlene Fairman and Jack Zinn 
 

WE GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGE THE SUPPORT 

OF THE FOLLWING PEOPLE FOR OUR ANNUAL CANTOR’S CONCERT 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Clare Rosen 

    As Jews we have two New Years to look back 
and look forward. On Rosh Hashanah, the “head 
of the year” is when we ask G-d for forgiveness 
for our past misdeeds and remind ourselves 
not to repeat these mistakes in the coming year
(s). It’s an opportunity to improve ourselves.  In 
the secular new year, January 1st, we also look 
back at the previous year and traditionally 
make New Year resolutions, promises to 
ourselves that we will enter the new year, with 
new goals in mind. Inherent in resolutions is 
that they are positive.  
   I virtually spent New Year’s Eve with 29 dear 
friends. Each of us had an opportunity to share 
what we learned from 2020. All had a similar 
tone; 2020 challenged us and yet we had an 
opportunity to learn something from ourselves 
and from others. While some had significant 
grief in 2020 such as losing close family 
members and dealing with serious medical 
diagnoses, everyone showed positivity. 
   Positivity is a way of thinking about yourself, 
and your outlook on life. It doesn’t mean that 
you stick your head in the sand and ignore the 
situations in life that can cause you pain. It just 
means that you approach these unpleasant or 
difficult situations in a positive way. When it 
was my time to share at the New Year’s zoom, I 
said that I am going to “tag” 2021 as a year of 
positivity. I am going to stop whining.  I am 
going to try to look at what I have, rather than 
what I don’t have and pay close attention to 
those who don’t have.  
   Rabbi Menachem Mendel Shneerson, the late 
Lubavitch Rebbe  wrote in the Tikkun Olam “If 
you see what needs to be repaired and how to 
repair it, then you have found a piece of the 
world that G-D left for you to complete. But if 
you see what is wrong and what is ugly in the 
world, then it is you that needs repair.”  
    
 
 

   The gradual availability of two and soon to be 
three vaccines gives us hope. Looking at 2021 
anew can open our eyes to what is possible. 
   In the often quoted Five Simple Rules for 
Happiness from Jewish sources, are used in 
communication, spiritual, and growth 
workshops to help find greater balance in life: 
 
• Free your heart from hatred. Leviticus 

19:17 
• Free your mind from worries. Talmud 

Yevamot  63b 
• Live simply. Psalms 116.6 
• Give more. Deuteronomy 15:11 
• Expect less. Jeremiah 45.5  
 
   Reflecting on each by itself or all five together 
will help to make 2021 the year of positivity.  
 
Best, 
 
Clare E Rosen, President CSI 
 clayrcsi@gmail.com 
 

 

   
 
 

 
The 

Westchester 
Jewish  
Council  

is a  wonderful  local organization 
which provides a great  variety of 

programs and support.   
Check out their website here. 

http://www.wjcouncil.org/
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We have created a book wish list to help add to 
the Nursery School's library.  We would be so 
appreciative of any books as gifts during this 
holiday season (and beyond!) if you are in a 
position to give.  We would love to expand our 
library to enhance our educational program at 
the school!  Link to: Book Wish List  

FROM THE NURSERY SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
Naomi Elyachar 

     Now that winter break has come and gone, it 
feels like there is a lightness in our school.  While 
there was much uncertainty leading into the school 
year and for the first couple of months, we now 
know that we are able to run a school safely in the 
most challenging of times.  We continue to carry on 
with this mission and enhance it.  Up until now, 
there was always a great deal of worry that came 
from looking backward at the darkness from last 
year.  At this point in the school year, I feel that we 
are finally able to look forward with excitement for 
what’s to come.  

     The first ray of sunshine on the horizon is that our 
teachers have their vaccination appointments and 
hopefully by the time this bulletin is out many of our 
teachers will have had their first round of 
vaccines.  I commend our brave and 
dedicated teachers who returned to work this year 
without the knowledge that they would be one of 
the first in line for a vaccine.  Giving priority to our 
teachers acknowledges that they are at increased 
risk, but it is also a way to say thank you for the 
work they have done and for the impact they 
have.  Without teachers and a safe place to bring 
their children to, adults with children would not 
have been able to do their jobs this year and 
children would have missed out on an entire year of 
growth and learning.  I am both proud to be 
counted amongst one of our country’s essential 
workers and grateful for those I work with who 
sacrificed and considered the needs of their 

community when deciding what 2020 would look 
like for them.  

     We are also filled with excitement at the Nursery 
School because there are many upcoming fun 
holidays and events during the remainder of the 
school year.  Now that we feel confident in our 
abilities to safely operate school, we are instituting 
spirit and lunch at school days, having specialists 
return to school in the spring, and making our 
holiday celebrations more festive.  While I know 
that school as it has been is enriching and enough 
for our students, I am looking forward to 
adding these small sparks of joy into our program 
for the remainder of the year.  Although a music 
class every once in a while or a special lunch day 
may feel like small moments to many of us, 
to our small people these events have the power 
to make a big impact.  
 

Naomi Elyachar 
Nursery School Director 
Naomi.Elyachar@csibriarcliff.org 

 

School will be closed for 

a mid-winter recess from 

February  15th - 19th 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fWAG3jNeZWT4Cxat4q66_V_FKyiJMo_hBWr1MOZ_rK_vfVM0NU_5X8-ZtO6MDTjDydPTr2CK20hPxaaLeNt2UFl5HcRRnl0stYeuWTZu5LcBjoRed9iTnrhIdK9VKkgycTWYi1L17PM=&c=CRUmaAc9fyab1yY84r6xgHhp1xg0lPE8D4vBzIAsf9H7OOIQw2a41g==&ch=dqMRWqSCf0g3SpS6J3mGmR
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fWAG3jNeZWT4Cxat4q66_V_FKyiJMo_hBWr1MOZ_rK_vfVM0NU_5X8-ZtO6MDTjDydPTr2CK20hPxaaLeNt2UFl5HcRRnl0stYeuWTZu5LcBjoRed9iTnrhIdK9VKkgycTWYi1L17PM=&c=CRUmaAc9fyab1yY84r6xgHhp1xg0lPE8D4vBzIAsf9H7OOIQw2a41g==&ch=dqMRWqSCf0g3SpS6J3mGmR
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fWAG3jNeZWT4Cxat4q66_V_FKyiJMo_hBWr1MOZ_rK_vfVM0NU_5X8-ZtO6MDTjDydPTr2CK20hPxaaLeNt2UFl5HcRRnl0stYeuWTZu5LcBjoRed9iTnrhIdK9VKkgycTWYi1L17PM=&c=CRUmaAc9fyab1yY84r6xgHhp1xg0lPE8D4vBzIAsf9H7OOIQw2a41g==&ch=dqMRWqSCf0g3SpS6J3mGmRrx0
mailto:naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org
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CSI Nursery School Tzedakah Project 
Our school will be packaging adult activity kits for residents at The New Jewish 
Home, Sarah Neuman Westchester, and we will be collecting: adult coloring books 
and pencils, paint by number sets, word puzzle books, and beading kits. 
If you would like to donate to our tzedakah drive, please place your donation in the 
box outside the front door of the synagogue.  

MORE FROM THE NURSERY SCHOOL 

Registration for CSI Nursery School for the 

2021-2022 school year is already 

underway. 

 

Visit our website for more information 

 or to register your child. 

Click here. 

Are you thinking about summer? 

We are! 

 

Look for information to come soon 

about how to register your 

preschooler for CSI’s Day Camp 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/nursery-school.html
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/nursery-school.html
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/nursery-school.html
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FROM THE RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

For Tu B’Shvat this year, each Religious School family was sent an envelope containing an 

activity sheet and an informational sheet all about Tu B’shvat. Included in the envelope 

was also a packet of parsley seeds for one of the activities families could do at home. 

Below is some of the text that was written and a picture of what arrived in CSI RS families’ 

mailboxes on or around Tu B’Shvat!  

 

Rabbi Kane 

 

Libby Spitzer 
Assistant Education Director 

There will be no classes on the following 
dates during the  mid-winter recess: 

• February 14 (Sunday) 
• February 16 (Tuesday) 

• February 21 (Sunday) 

What is the significance 
of this date, Tu B'Shvat? 

 
Tu B'Shvat is the official 
beginning of spring in the 
land of Israel. Right now 
the first shoots of plants 
are peeking up from the 
ground, and some of the 
fruit trees, in particular 
almond trees (which have 
beautiful white flowers), 
are beginning to bloom. 

Tu B'Shvat is often called the birthday of the trees (or in Hebrew, Rosh 
Hashanah l'ilanot). That's because according to the Torah one was not 
supposed to eat from a fruit tree until it is four years old (in ancient times 
the fruit of the fourth year was given to the Temple in Jerusalem as a gift of 
thanks). Instead of keeping track of when every single tree in an orchard 
was planted, any tree already growing by Tu B'shvat would be considered 
one year old on that date.  
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February at the farm may seem like a quiet month.  The field is dormant, the fig tree is 
wrapped with burlap and the tomato stakes are neatly stacked off to the side.  A day of 
winter tree work will be done for health and safety purposes.  Farm shed organization and 
repair work as well as ongoing chicken care are the other main outdoor activities for the 
month.  One day of grape vine pruning to prepare for the new growing season is also 
planned.   There is a quiet beauty on the farm at this time of year.  Stop by and walk around 
to enjoy our peaceful jewel. 
 

 
 
 

SPEAKING OF GRAPES…. 
We are announcing (drum roll, please) the naming and 
label design contest for the first season of the CSI 
Farm wine production.  We are planning for the first bottles 
to be released in time for the first seder (3/27).    
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
The winner will receive 2 free bottles of wine and a summer basket of  

fresh produce of your choice from the farm. 
 

Looking forward to the graphics/humor/creativity and pride of CSI! L’chayim! 

Here are the details: 
 

Design must fit a label that is 
4.75” high and 3.75” wide. 

 
It must be submitted by February 

28th to Jack Zinn 
 

Electronically to  
math.zinn@gmail.com 

or 
Paper artwork can be mailed or 

dropped off to:  
Jack Zinn  

119 Old Post Road North   
Croton on Hudson, NY  10520 

Your  
wine 

name & 
design 
could 
be the 

winner! 

All submissions will be uploaded to 
our web site and voting will begin.   
 
One vote per person. 
 
Voting closes on March 14th. 
 
The votes will be tallied and the winner 
announced the week of the March15th! 

mailto:math.zinn@gmail.com
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SPEAKING OF THE FARM….. 
 

We are announcing the formation of the Greenhouse Growing Group (GGG).   
 
The small greenhouse by the main field is fully equipped to start the growing of our mid-
season crops and flowers from seed.   
 
We would like to have a group of volunteers to insure that there is a daily inspection of 
the plants, light watering and temperature checks, etc.  No experience is necessary.  On 
the job training is available.   
 
This is not a heavy lifting / bending task but we do need a good group of loyalists!  The 
baby plants are fragile.  This project would not start until mid May.    
 
Todah Rabah!  Email Ryna Lustig with any questions:  rynalustig@gmail.com 

mailto:runalustig@gmail.com
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FOOD DRIVE FOR FEEDING WESTCHESTER 

CSI USY is conducting a food drive for  
Feeding Westchester.  Please drop off at CSI by 

Friday, 2/5 (*).  
 
 
Please drop off your non perishable food items when the office is 

open (M - Th 9 - 5 and Fri 9 - 3).  You will be buzzed in to drop your items in the bin just inside the 
main entrance. 
 

(*) You can also bring items with you to be included when we pack up on  
Sunday, 2/7 from 10am - 12 noon 

 
REMINDERS: 

Non-perishable items only 
No fresh produce, prepared foods, refrigerated, or frozen items 

No glass containers 
No pre-opened items 

No expired items 
 

Look for labels that say: 
Low sodium 

No sugar added 
Reduced sodium 

Lite 
   No salt added 

                                                                                                             Unsweetened 
                                                                                                              100% fruit juice  

 
Email csiusy@csibriarcliff.org with questions. 

 
 

Have questions? E-mail Andrea at csiusy@csibriarcliff.org or speak to a USY board member! 

• Want METNY updates on your phone? Text @metnyu to 81010 for reminders. 

• Click here to register for upcoming virtual events with USY 

• USY has a limited number of $3,000 RootOne vouchers to help fund teen travel to Israel in the summer of 2021.  They’re 
already over 60% full so if you want to travel to Israel with USY, clink the link above to put down your $100 deposit. 

 
Haley Satran - Co-President 
Dina Millerman - Co-President 
Shoshana Daly -  Social Action Tikkun Olam VP 
Daniel Satran - Israel Affairs VP 
Benjamin Millerman - Membership Kadima VP 

USY/KADIMA—Andrea Bromberg, Advisor 

PRIDE COMMITTEE - Suzanne Haber, Chairperson 

THE CSI PRIDE COMMITTEE is closely aligned with an 
organization named Keshet which works for the full equality 

of all LGBTQ Jews and our families in Jewish life. Keshet 
equips Jewish organizations with the skills and knowledge to 
build LGBTQ-affirming communities, create spaces in which 

all queer Jewish youth feel seen and valued, and advance 
LGBTQ rights nationwide.   

 
Next Meeting:  Tuesday, February 9th at 7:30pm 

IN THE CSI COMMUNITY 

NEEDED ITEMS: 
Boxes of pasta – regular or whole wheat 
Tomato sauce – cans or plastic jars (NO GLASS!) 
Boxes of instant oatmeal, grits or cream of wheat 
Soup – cans or boxes 
Crackers (low-sodium preferred) 
Goldfish – individual packs 
Fruit snacks – individual packs 
Boxes of hot chocolate 
Pretzels – individual packs 
Gallon-size Ziploc bags 

         Valentine’s Day cards or pictures  

mailto:csiusy@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:csiusy@csibriarcliff.org
https://www.regpack.com/reg/templates/build/?g_id=100901855
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The Ossining Food Pantry Needs Volunteers 
Is seeking our help feeding our hungry neighbors.   

Currently they distribute bags of food  
on Tuesdays from 12pm-2pm at the Trinity Church in Ossining.   

Three or four volunteers are there each week, and they are looking to add to this crew.   
(You wouldn’t have to be there every week if there is a positive response.)   

We could help them at this existing time or, better yet, help them institute a new time slot to 
serve people.  Social distancing applies.   

The system is in place; we’d just help to make it happen.   
This is a great way to enhance our longtime commitment to the Ossining Food Pantry.   

If you would like to be involved in this effort or other social action projects,  
please contact Judy Boehr (914-762-1984)  (tanglewoodtoots@juno.com)  

or Janis Golubock (jgolubock@yahoo.com). 

CARING COMMUNITY - Judy Boehr, Chairperson 

We don’t see each other in person very much these days, but that doesn’t mean we don’t 
care.  The Caring Community continues to respond to our congregants’ needs.  A phone 
call when you’ve had a loss,  a check-in for seniors and others who need a friendly hello, 
and delivery of delicious meals if you are sick are just a few of the ways we reach out to 

help.  If you have a caring need, let the office know or contact Judy Boehr. 

We are hoping to broaden our committee membership to help spread good cheer within 
our community.  The time commitment is small, but the rewards are great.  Join us! 

Contact  Judy  Boehr (914-762-1984)  tanglewoodtoots@juno.com. 

mailto:tanglewoodtoots@juno.com
mailto:jgolubock@yahoo.com
mailto:tanglewoodtoots@juno.com
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SISTERHOOD NEWS 

IT’S NOT TOO LATE TO JOIN 
SISTERHOOD! 

 
Please mail a check for $36.00 ($54 
for non-CSI members) payable to: 

CSI SISTERHOOD. 
to Annleah Berger, 10 Charlotte 

Court, Briarcliff Manor, NY 10510.  
Please include your name, address, 

email address and telephone 
number. 

Sisterhood is offering 
complimentary membership to 

any CSI members or  
school families who have not 
previously joined Sisterhood. 
Please contact Robin Ginsberg 

robsamg@optonline.net 

President: Robin Ginsberg  * Treasurer/ Financial Secretary: Sharon Richter * Recording Secretary: Beth Levine 

Corresponding Secretary/ Bulletin : Marion Jablansky * Membership: Annleah Berger * Mah Jongg Chair: Cheryl Katz 

Gift Shop: Merrie Daitch/Robin Ginsberg/ Jill Greenstein/ Marion Jablansky/ Sharon Orenstein 

www.wlcj.org 

 
COMING IN MARCH 

[VIRTUAL] PASSOVER 
SHOPPING EVENT AT 

MATANAH 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Look for more information in the March Bulletin! 

Matanah, the gift shop of CSI, is always open 
for virtual shopping via Facetime or 

appointment.   

Please contact Robin robsamg@optonline.net 

CSI Sisterhood is once again sponsoring the Mishloach Manot Fundraiser. 
Unfortunately, due to the pandemic, there will not be Purim bags to 

distribute. But you will still be able to wish your CSI friends a Happy Purim.  

Letters will be emailed with all the details on how to participate. These letters 
include YOUR special code for online ordering. It's so easy to participate and 

this is Sisterhood's most important fundraiser that enables them to fund 
projects for CSI. The most recent project completed was new lighting in the 

parking lot. Your support is greatly needed.  

 

MISHLOACH 

MANOT 

FUNDRAISER 

Sunday, March 14 at 1:00 PM 
The volunteers are bringing in 
merchandise to get us ready 

for Passover!  From seder 
plates to bags of plagues! 

Hope to see you on the Zoom! 

mailto:robsamg@optonline.net
mailto:robsamg@optonline.net
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SOCIAL COMMITTEE - Barbara Schoenfeld, Chairperson 

 

 

with  

 

 

     Saturday, February 13th at 8pm 

Join us as we welcome world renowned comedian Joel Chasnoff.   
 

Joel has opened for Jon Stewart and has also served in a  
combat unit of  the Israeli army.  Originally from Chicago he  

is a day school graduate and former camp counselor in the Young 
Judea and Ramah movements.   

 
Joel is the author of  the comedic memoir The 188th Crybaby Brigade 

about his tour of  duty in the Israeli Army.  He co-authored the 
cookbook Balaboosta with Israeli chef  Einat Admony.   

 
He began his career performing at Hillels on college campuses and has 

now appeared at more than 1,000 events world wide.  He currently 
resides in Israel with his wife and four children. 

 
 

$18 per household 
$54 per household with Sponsor recognition during the Zoom  

event and in the CSI Bulletin 
 
 
 
 

Please contact Barbara Schoenfeld for more information. 
Bschoenfeld11@gmail.com 

HERE is a taste of Joel’s comedy.  
It’s clean, creative and hilarious. 

REGISTER HERE 

mailto:BSchoenfeld11@gmail.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SdVNKg4wZYo&feature=youtu.be
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/virtual_comedy_20210213
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WE THANK OUR COMEDY NIGHT SPONSORS: 

Here is our list as of January 30th: 

Rochelle & Marc Auslander 
Barbara & Norman Block 
Robin & Sam Ginsberg 
Suzanne & Neal Haber 

Judy & Rabbi Steven Kane 
Lori & Irwin Kavy 

Roberta & Rick Kay 
Janice & Barry Kirschner 

Clare Rosen 
Marian & Ray Sader 

Barbara & Henry Schoenfeld 

Additional Comedy Night Sponsors  
will be listed in the March bulletin.  
There is lots of time to sponsor  

this wonderful event! 
 

Thank you all. 
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                 World Wide Wrap 

                  Sunday February 7th @ 9:15am 

               Connecting Jews Across the Generations 

MEN’S CLUB  

Our next book club meeting is on March 4th at 7:30pm where we will be 
discussing “Hero of the Empire” by Candice Millard.  

Contact Alan Grotenstein for further information. 

agrotenstein@gmail.com  

JOIN THE MEN’S CLUB—WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT 

To join the Men's Club, you can do it right now here.   
(Community | Men's Club from the CSI Home page). It's easy! 

 
Please contact Jason Eidlitz with any questions.   

  

 

The World Wide Wrap unites men, women, and children 

in prayer across the globe. Our goal is to make the 

beautiful and uniquely Jewish ritual of tefillin more 

accessible to everyone of any gender.  

 

All proceeds raised from the World Wide Wrap go 

towards purchasing tefillin for a South 

American Jewish community.   

 

 REGISTER HERE 

mailto:agrotenstein@gmail.com
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/mens-club.html
mailto:jshoedog@optonline.net
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/mens-club.html
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/mens-club.html
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Shabbat 
Schmooze 
begins at 
5:30pm.  
Services 

begin at 6pm 

NO R.S 
NO R.S 

NO R.S 
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LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 

Condolences to:  Karen Saponar (Begleiter) on the loss of her mother, Myra Saponar. 
Condolences to:  Steve Saper on the loss of his father, Bernard Saper. 
Condolences to:  Marina and Vladimir Sukonnik on the loss of Marina’s aunt, Galina Ocheretyanny and  
Vladimir’s father, Israil Sukonnik. 
Condolences to:  CSI Past President Daniel Singer on the loss of his father, Saul Singer. 
Condolences to:  Ruth, Jonathan and Nicole Speier on the loss of their husband and father, and long-time 
CSI member, Mel Speier. 
 
Speedy Recovery to:  Iris Kazin 
Speedy Recovery to:  Noam Ross 
Speedy Recovery to:  Barbara Weiss 
 
Mazal Tov to: Rika Levin Reisman, recently elected Mayor of the Village & Town of Ossining. 
Mazal Tov to:  Barbara & Leonard Kobren on the birth of their granddaughter Eliza Kern deBree.  Eliza is 
the daughter of Ben Kobren and Mary deBree. 
Mazal Tov to:  Debra & Alan Goodman on the birth of their granddaughter, Margot James Goodman. 
Margot is the daughter of Brandon & Lauren Goodman.  
Mazal Tov to:  Orly and Daniel Zonan on the birth of their granddaughter, Demi Lyla DeFranco.  Demi is 
the daughter of Alana Zonan DeFranco and Mathew DeFranco.  
Mazal Tov to: Nursery School parents Jana and Brian Weitzman on the birth of their son, Mason.  He is 
little brother to Silas.  
Mazal Tov to: Nursery School parents Alissa and Zach Lupu on the birth of their son, Elias Zev. Elias is little 
brother to Aviva & Emilia. 
Mazal Tov to: Lauren and Robert Benjamin on the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter, Mia. 

Date     Celebrant                    Age 

   1 Meia Rappaport 11 

   2 Zachary Kirsch 13 

   6 Leah Falah  13 

   6 Yael Falah  13 

   6   Mia Benjamin  13 

  12       Lia Sukonnik    2      

    

DATE      CELEBRANTS            YEARS  
 

1  Barry & Gretta Seidel   35 

4  Asher & Susan Banks   53 

6  Steven & Linda Kavee   34 

12  Henry & Barbara Schoenfeld  45 

17  Michael & Bryna Sweedler  58 

18  Peter & Susan Diamond     42 

19  Richard & Jane Taffet   37 

19  Mark & Elyse Kovler   38 

21   Andrew & Julie Peskoe   34 



February 2021 Congregation Sons of Israel Page 21 

 

DATE         CELEBRANTS       YEARS  
 

  2    Barry  & Gail Perlow   50 

  3    Vladimir & Marina Sukonnik  34 

  3    Leonard & Kathleen Levin  12 

  9    Joel & Iris Kazin   49 

12    David & Georgia Keidan  52 

14    Warren & Susan Altwerger  48 

15    George & Heidi Pinsky  10 

29    Stephen & Marsha Ackerman  55 

29    Gary & Rachel Licht     9 

*CORRECTIONS FROM OUR JANUARY BULLETIN* 

 OUR FEBRUARY BAT MITZVAH 

 

FEBRUARY 6th:  MIA BENJAMIN 

Hi, my name is Mia Benjamin. I live with my mom, Lauren, my dad, Robert, and my dog, Cookie in 
Briarcliff Manor, New York. My Bat Mitzvah is coming up on February 6, 2021. My Torah portion is called 
Yitro. Yitro describes Moses going to Mount Sinai and receiving the Ten Commandments from Gd. This is a 
very important time in Jewish history considering these are the original Jewish laws received from Gd. 

For my Bat Mitzvah project, I took one of the Jewish values of Tikun Olam to benefit a real-life 
situation I saw unfolding in our community. A couple of weeks ago, the Gullotta House was forced to stop 
offering free hot meals to our Ossining neighbors facing financial hardship and food insecurity. The 
Gullotta House no longer had enough funding to continue the program. I raised over $2,600, which was 
enough money to sponsor two “grab and go” hot meal events at the Ossining Stop and Shop. Not only did I 
volunteer at those events, but also several of my friends joined me. This is particularly important during a 
pandemic, as many of our neighbors lack the means to obtain a hot meal. Through the generosity of my 
friends and family, I was able to raise enough money to sponsor one event in fewer than twelve hours! As 
an added benefit, food was purchased locally, supporting local businesses in need.  After completing my 
project, I felt good to know that I helped to make a difference in people’s lives. 

I currently am a competitive swimmer and swim for the Rivertown Rays. I have been on the team 
for a little over seven years and wouldn’t trade it for the world. One thing I learned as a swimmer is to 
always try and improve myself, no matter what obstacles might be in my way. This has helped me so much 
while preparing for my Bat Mitzvah during Covid. I would like to thank all of my Hebrew School teachers, 
Rabbi Kane, and especially Cantor Shiovitz for all their help and support. 

Date     Celebrant                    Age    

   15 Yousef Nabi    9 
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DONATIONS  

Kol Nidre Appeal donations from January 1, 2021 
(*) indicates donations of $500 and above.  

 

Bennett Ashley & Ruth Weinreb* 
Joan & Fred Weinstein 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
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General & Cosmetic 
Dentistry for Adults 

and Children 

 
61 Sunset Drive 

Briarcliff Manor, NY 
 

Hi-tech Dentistry  
with a Caring Touch! 

 

(914) 941-1890 

 

John R. Gualtiere 

Owner 

Hudson Landscapes 
Proudly Serving CSI and its 

community for over  
20 years 

 Lawn Maintenance Programs 

 Tree Care Services 

 Complete Landscape Design and 

              Installations 

 Irrigation Systems Installed and  

              Maintained 

 Masonry Services – Patios, Walkways, 

              Walls, Outdoor Kitchens 

 Excavation and Site Services 

 Drainage Specialists 

 Custom Fertilization Programs for      
 Lawns and Trees 

 Snow Removal 

(914) 923-9107          
 www.hudsonlandscapes.com 
86 Millwood Road Millwood,  

N.Y. 10546 

http://www.hudsonlandscapes.com

